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1 From the pastor 
 
Each of you has been blessed with one of Godõs many wonderful gifts to be used in the service of others. So use your 
gifts well.   1 Peter 4:10 (CEV) 
 

Last summer I was able to spend a whole afternoon - 5 whole hours - alone at the Art Institute of Chicago. I had 
gone to visit my daughter, but my flight and her work schedule didnõt line up, so I walked a few blocks from her 
apartment to the art museum.   
 

There was so much to see!  I examined the famous òA Sunday on the Grand Jetteó by Seurat and Renoirõs òTwo 
Sisters.ó  I sought out òKitchen Sceneó by Velezquez (one of my favorites) and got lost among the textiles 
(including one tapestry that was so fragile, it was only lighted for 5 minutes every hour.)  And after 5 hours of 
wandering through the art, I realized my time was up, and there was still so much left to see.  So many choices! 
 

Life has so many choices, especially in the fall, when things start up after the summer.  We are invited to join in 
so many things: sports, arts, lectures, learning, catching up with friends, volunteering, work projects, taking the 
kids to all of their opportunities.  We add things until weõre hopelessly lost in òbusy.ó  A friend recently said, òIn 
the evening I look longingly at the stack of books on my nightstand.  I wish I had time to read them.ó 
 

Do you ever wonder about balance or simplicity or purpose as you try to squeeze one more thing into your 
calendar?  I do.  I struggle with managing time, work and relationships.  I struggle with what to include and what 
to let go.  And most of all, I struggle with what all my activity means ð what difference it will make.  And I 
suspect Iõm not the only one who struggles with this. 
 

All of these questions about time management and purpose are questions of stewardship.  Yes, I know, 
everybody hates that word and when I used it, you wanted to stop reading.  But thatõs because somewhere 
along the way, the word òStewardshipó got diminished to mean fundraising.   Itõs meaning got distorted.  
Stewardship is actually what a gardener does with seeds ð cares for them and helps them grow.  Itõs what a 
mother does with a child ð lovingly nurtures and guides toward maturity.  To òstewardó is to care for and guide. 
 

Individually we are stewards of our days, our relationships, our talents and our resources. Together we are 
stewards of families, neighborhoods, and a nation.  We nurture them.  We help them grow.  We invest in their 
future by using our hours and resources wisely and with purpose.   
 

How can the church help you steward your days, relationships and talents?  How can we help you consider how 
you want to invest your hours, dollars and skills?  What values can you use to make choices?  What purpose do 
you want your life to enrich?  What can you embrace?  What must you let go?  These are not easy questions.   
 

Beginning October 8, we will be exploring questions of stewardship.  In a Sunday worship series with the theme, 
òMany Gifts, One Spiritó we will consider how we steward our time, resources, talents and relationships so they 
will be life giving for ourselves and our community.  Immanuel has so many gifts!  May we learn to steward them 
well. 
 

Pastor Cindy 
 
 

 

Many Gifts, One Spirit 
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Weõre Going on a Journey 
A few glimpses of Rally Day 
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3 Learning   
 

Whoõs in the Nursery?   
 

Check out the amazing staff who 
keep our nursery safe and the 
younger children happy. 
 

òHello! My name is Maya Michon. 
I am a sophomore at Macalester College studying 
Neuroscience. I am from Walnut Creek, California, 
which is outside of Oakland. I run track and my other 
hobbies include drawing, yoga, and hiking. I worked 
in the nursery at my church back home and have been 
babysitting about seven years now. I really look 
forward to working here and meeting your kids!ó 
 

òHello! Iõm so happy to be joining your community as 
a Nursery Attendant! My name is Valerie Hallberg & 
Iõm a junior at Macalester College majoring in 
Anthropology with a French minor. I have an interest 
in public health, especially womenõs health and 
pregnancy. Iõm very happy to be living in the Twin 
Cities now with my cat Paulina, but Iõm originally from 
Detroit, Michigan where I attended a Lutheran school 
through eighth grade. I played handbells for nine 
years, but in my spare time I also love painting and 
hiking.ó 
 

Hello! My name is Kate Garrett, and I am a senior at 
Macalester College. I am a Political Science major, 
and I hope to eventually go into academia. In my free 
time, I enjoy painting Norwegian rosemaling, and I 
also play the bagpipes (although Iõm terrible at it). I 
am also moving to Scotland after I graduate in 
December! I am so excited to be spending my last 
semester in Minnesota working in the Immanuel 
Lutheran Nursery on Wednesday Nights!  
 

Valerie will be working Sunday mornings and 
Wednesday evenings. Maya works Sunday mornings 
and Kate Garrett is back to help on Wednesday 
evenings. Please introduce yourself to these amazing 
young women and welcome them to the community. 
Our youngest members are in amazing hands. 

 

Fed and Forgiven   
 

1st & 2nd graders should bring their 
parents with them to Sunday School on 
Oct. 8th & 15th for these special 

parent/child communion classes. Each grade receives 
2 weeks of communion instruction each year during 
Sunday School, regardless of when a child begins 
receiving communion.   

 

Bible Sunday   
 

Congratulations to our 3 third graders 
who received their first bible from 
Immanuel on September 24th. Please 
keep these individuals in your prayers 
as they start to explore Godõs word 
with a special bible from Immanuel.   
Josie Iaria 
Avery Quinn 
Ingrid Thune 
 
 

Adult Forum  
 

Adult Forum resumes in the East Lounge from 9:20-
10:10, allowing Sunday School parents time for drop 
off and pick up of their children. In October, we will 
focus on what has been happening at Immanuel as we 
travel this Journey together. Come often, for as much 
as you can! Bring your coffee and treats with you. The 
nursery is staffed for little ones during this time, babes 
in arms are always welcome. Contact Tracie Peterson, 
with questions or comments about Adult Forum.    
Oct. 1: Faith Formation Task Force Learning Event 
Join the Faith Formation Task Force for an opportunity 
to share your hopes and dreams for the future of 
Faith Formation at Immanuel. Your input is needed as 
we start building the job description. Results from the 
survey will be shared. 
Oct. 8: Camp Ministries, Immanuel Youth 
It was a busy summer for our Youth. Hear about time 
at Good Earth Village and the Boundary Waters as 
they share their experiences with you.  
Oct. 15: Pr. Cindyõs Sabbatical Highlights   
You have been asking for it, and here is a chance to 
see and hear about many of the things that Pastor 
Cindy experienced during her sabbatical.   
 

Oct. 22: No Adult Forum  
 

Oct. 29: Reformation 500   
This year marks 500 years since the Reformation ð 
but why celebrate this event? Join us as we dig deep 
into the Reformation and look at why we celebrate.   
 

If you have ideas of things you would like discussed or 
topics you would like to explore more deeply, please 
contact Tracie Peterson or Kari Moeller.  
 
 



 

 

Faith Formation Task Force Update 
 

Thank you to everyone who has filled out the Faith 
Formation Survey. The conversation continues with 2 
Learning Events in October. The first is on Sunday, 
October 1st at 9:20 am in the East Lounge and the 
second is on Wednesday, October 4th at 6:30 pm in 
the East Lounge. We will look at what your goals 
and dreams are for Faith Formation at ILC and see 
the results of the survey. The information gathered 
will be used to put together a vision for faith 
formation and create a job description for the 
position. Hope to see you there. 
   

Please continue to keep Emily King, Tracy Iaria, 
Chase Hippen, Loren Danielson, Sue Klevan, Karen 
Osen and Tracie Peterson, the Faith Formation Task 
Force in your prayers.  
 

 

Youth  
 

High School Sunday School Schedule  
 

Sunday Oct. 1- 9:15 AM  
Sunday Oct. 8- the group who went on the canoe 
trip this summer will be presenting and sharing 
about their trip in adult Ed. Come share your 
experience. 
Sunday Oct. 15- 9:15 AM  
Sunday Oct. 22- 9:15 AM  
Sunday Oct. 29- 9:15 AM- Reformation Sunday!!! 
Come celebrate all things being Lutheran  
 

Confirmation Schedule  
Oct. 4    6:45 confirmation 
Oct. 11  6:45 Confirmation 
Oct.18   NO CONFIRMATION MEA  
Oct. 25  6:45 Confirmation  

 
Rake-a-thon to be held November 4th 
 

The annual Rake-a-thon sponsored by Immanuelõs 
Care Team, will be held Saturday morning, 
November 4th.  Sign up to rake a yard. Help is 

needed! This is a fantastic family event. Many hands 
make light work. Have fun working in the fall leaves. 

We will begin with a light breakfast at the church, 
and then go to homes. A signup sheet will be 
available in the Gathering Space notebook for 
those who can help. For more information or if you 
would like to have your lawn raked, please contact 
Kay Draine, 651-690-3538, Elaine Jaeger, 651-
227-5507 or Jane Tripple, 651-644-8411.  
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Bega Kwa Bega Update 
 

Each Sunday at Immanuel we pray for Mkimbizi 
Lutheran Church of Tanzania, Immanuelõs sister 
congregation in the partnership called Bega Kwa 
Bega (Shoulder to Shoulder). As part of Bega Kwa 
Bega, Immanuel is leading a project called Millions 
of Trees which has been planting 180,000 trees in 
Iringa, Tanzania annually.  

 
 

The millionth tree was planted in early 2016. We 
are now on our second million. Most are planted by 
high schools, congregations and Iringa Diocese staff. 
Then trees will be harvested in 10 or 20 years 
providing lumber, fuel, jobs, and income. When one 
tree is harvested, two more are to be planted. We 
recently received an email update from Pastor 
Elisante Mhanga, the Iringa Diocese leader of the 
tree project that we would like to share. "Greetings 
in Jesus Christ Name. I would like to inform you we 
are half way to our project. We have produced 90, 
000 seedlings up to the moment."  
 

 

 
  



5 Music and Worship       
 

Choirs are back!  Join Us!  
 

How wonderful it is to have our choirs back singing 
and ringing after a summer break! Please consider 
joining this fun and important ministry. Invite a friend 
or neighbor. All will be warmly welcomed!  Please 
check the website for a list of choirs and rehearsal 
times.   
 
 

500th Anniversary of the Reformation-
October 29th  
 

In 1517 Martin Luther posted his treatise, òOn the 
Freedom of a Christianó, on the church door in 
Wittenberg.  The Reformation begun by Luther did 
not abandon the theological, sacramental, and 
liturgical traditions of the church.  It sought to reform 
them so that the gospel would shine through all the 
church does.  Since the beginning of the Lutheran 
Reformation to this day, there have been twenty-six 
thousand Sundays to proclaim the gospel and share 
in the gracious presence of Christ in the communion 
meal. How many souls have heard the good news 
because of what happened 500 years ago?  How 
many hearts have been transformed? Celebrate the 
impact of the Lutheran Reformation on real lives of 
ordinary people over time and place through word 
and sacrament.  Brass, bells and choirs will lead our 
worship at both 8:00 & 10:30.  
 

 
 

All Saints Sunday 
November 5th    
 

We remember with thanksgiving those who have joined 
the saints and angels in heaven.  Our service will begin 
with a time of prayer and the lighting of the candles 
for our members who have died this year. There will 
be a special insert listing those we remember.  If you 
have a name to be added, please share it with Russ in 
the office by noon on Wed., November 1st.  (It does 
not have to be a member.) 
 

 

Thanksgiving Worship 
 

This year our Thanksgiving Worship will happen the 
Sunday before the holiday, November 19th at both 
services. For details please check Novemberõs 
Messenger.   
 

 

Cantorei & Jubilate Ringers welcomes 
newest members and returning members!  
 

The Cantorei Choir welcomes Scott Helgeson! Scott is 
a wonderful addition to the bass section! We are 
happy to welcome Esther Swehla to the Jubilate 
Ringers! Esther is a sophomore at Macalester and 
loves to ring handbells. Please introduce yourself to 
Scott and Esther and thank them for sharing their gifts.   
Praise God for the talented and dedicated Immanuel 
musicians! 
 

 

Worship Assistants October 2017 
 

Date Asst. Minister Reader Communion Asst. Acolyte 
Oct 1 Shawna Boll 8-Doug Derr 

10:30 Lily Mitzel 
8-Doug, Ann Derr 
10:30-Ingrid Mundt, Jan Johnshoy 

10:30-Micah Danielson, Eliza 
Mitzel 

Oct 8 Ray Peterson 8-Paul Mattessich 
10:30-Natalie 
Norquist 

8-Paul, Tara Mattessich 
10:30-Christine Danielson, Penny 
Norquist 

10:30-Zoe Hoiland, Owen 
Helgeson 

Oct 15 David Stark 8-Ron Struss 
10:30-Alice Stark 

8-Stacey Von Wald, David Alstead 
10:30-Greg, Chris Knopff 

10:30-Kiera Kelly, Isabella 
Arco 

Oct 22 Stephanie Alstead 8-JoAnn Hogenson 
10:30-Peggy Johnson 

8-Curt, JoAnn Hogenson 
10:30-Lee English, Peggy Johnson 

10:30-Mad Cordes 

Oct 29 Jeff Schmidt 8-Russ Edhlund 
10:30-Chillon Leach 

8-Russ Edhlund, Judie Prayfrock 
10:30-Doug, Peg Wangensteen 

10:30-Sophia Moeller, Zoe 
Hoiland 

 

Crucifer 
 

Oct 29th  10:30 am Ava Hansen 
 

Ushers 
8:30 services all month Jerry Sandahl, Judie Prayfrock 
 

Oct. 1st  10:30  Peter, Kay Draine, Doug, Peg Wangensteen 
Oct. 8th   10:30  Berit Nelson, Anna, Otto Schmidt, Doug Wangensteen 
Oct 15th   10:30  Scott, Natalie, Wesley Norquist, Doug Wangensteen 
Oct 22nd  10:30  Stacey Von Wald, John, Isabella Arco, Doug Wangensteen 
Oct 29th   10:30  Loren, Christine, Zachary, Micah Danielson, Doug Wangensteen 
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Directory Updates 
 
New email addresses: 
JoAnn Hogenson joannhogenson@icloud.com 
Curt Hogenson  c.hogenson@icloud.com 
 
 

  



7 Community    

Aging Splendidly 
Thursday, October 5th, Noon Lunch, 12:30 
Presentation 
Selim Center for Lifelong Learning 
 

Bob Shoemake, Director Selim Center at the 
University of St. Thomas 
 

The Selim Center engages older adults in quality 
educational opportunities that promote growth in 
body, mind and spirit, so that they continue to 
remain actively engaged in the world, serving as 
models of lifelong learning and contributors to the 
common good. Bob will present information about 
course and travel opportunities through the Selim 
Center. No charge other than free will offering.  
 
 

ILCW Event 
Cluster Meeting 
Saturday, October 21st, 2017 9:30 am 
Arlington Hills Lutheran Church 
1115 Greenbriar Street, St. Paul 
 

Women of ILC are invited to attend this event. The 
program òEnding the Injustice of Sex Trafficking, 
Lutheran Church in Actionó will be presented by 
Ginny Rudloff, from Cherish All Children. An ELCA 
Ministry, Cherish All Children, equips congregations 
to prevent child sexual exploitation. Come and learn 
what is being done in local churches and what 
congregations can do to help with this cause. 
 

Registration cost is $5.00. An offering will be taken 
with half going to Saint Paul Area SWO and half to 
Cherish All Children. Questions? Please contact 
JoAnn Hogenson at 651-698-5783. 
 
 

Luther Connections 
 

Luther Seminary School of Theology 
Classes will now be coordinated and offered 
through Augsburg Universityõs Christensen Center for 
Vacation. While the classes for 2017 ð 2018 will 
still be held on the Luther Seminary campus, the 
Centered Life Series will feature shorter class times, 
three class series schedules and lower fees. 
 

Fall 2017 Series: Dr. Hans Wiersma, òLunch for 
Lutheró 
October 18th, 25th, and November 1st 

The 500th anniversary of the Reformation is at 
hand. The lunchtime presentation and conver-
sation will focus on Reformation breakthroughs 
regarding justice, freedom and vocation. 

 

Winter 2018 Series: Dr. Mark Tranvik, òVocation 
and the Myth of Retirementó 
February 21st, 28th and March 7th 

Each week we will address a theme. The first 
week will be òMartin Lutherõs Vocation 
Revolution.ó The second week will be òYour 
Vocation is Over When You are Under.ó The final 
week will be òAging Well and the Called Life.ó 

 

Spring 2018 Series: Dr. Diane Jacobson: òThe 
Promise of Grace in Lifeõs Third Chapter: Exploring 
Aging Adventures in Biblical Narrativesó 
April 18th, 25th, and May 2nd 

In this brief three-part series, we will explore 
together a few of the Biblical narratives that 
center on folks in their third chapter of life with 
an eye towards grappling with current issues of 
aging. Features will be Abraham and Sarah, 
Naomi and Boaz, Isaac and Rebekah, Zachariah 
and Elizabeth, and the Prodigalõs father. 
 

All classes will meet from noon ð 1:15 pm at Luther 
Seminary, Olson Campus Center, Dining Room 148.  
Cost is $45 per 3-week series. For details and to 
register, call Becky Waggoner, 612-330-1085 or 
visit http://www.augsburg.edu/centererlife/. 
 
 

Reformation Festival 
October 27th and 28th 
 

*Join in presentations and workshops Friday and 
Saturday, (10/27-10/28) by more than 25 
theologians and musicians on Luther Seminary 
campus. 
*Attend a performance on Friday evening (10/27) 
by the National Lutheran Choir of òHoly Spirit Massó 
a new coral work commissioned for the 500th 
anniversary of the Reformation at the Basilica of 
Saint Mary. 
*Worship on Saturday afternoon (10/28) at Central 
Lutheran Church with ELCA Presiding Bishop 
Elizabeth Eaton preached and massed choirs from 
are churches. 
REGISTER NOW 
http://lutherseminary.regfox.com2017-reformation-
festival. 
To learn more, check out the flyer on the kiosk in the 
Gathering Space. 

 
 
  

http://www.augsburg.edu/centererlife/
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National Lutheran Choir announces 2017-18 concert season, including World Premiere 
Reformation concert! 
 

World Premiere: Holy Spirit Mass 
October 27, 2017 ð 8pm 

Basilica of Saint Mary, Minneapolis 
October 29, 2017 ð 4pm 

Ordway Concert Hall, St. Paul 
 

Christmas Festival: no room 
December 8, 2017 ð 4:30pm & 8pm 
December 9, 2017 ð 8pm 

Basilica of Saint Mary, Minneapolis 
 

Winter Concert: Call to Prayer 
March 3, 2018 ð 7:30pm 

Hoversten Chapel, Augsburg University 
March 4, 2018 ð 4pm 

Adath Jeshurun Congregation, Minnetonka 
 

Season Passes and tickets at NLCA.co 
 

 
 

 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped make Rally Day a success.  A special thanks to 
our Education Committee (Linda Tantzen and Maxine Van Ingen) for all their work 
organizing the stations, to Chillon Leach for the beautiful backdrop she painted for 
our photo booth, Chris Cherwin for leading us in music and Michelle Stillwell for 

organizing the teens to help with the event.  What a great way to kick off our new year. Please remember to keep our 
Education Staff in your prayers. 
 
 

Thank you to all the people who helped with Altar Guild in recent months. The work of these behind-the-scenes 
volunteers is an essential part of the worship life of Immanuel. Jody Dahl, Tara Mattessich, and Pearl Odland 
served in June. Rachel Husom, June Husom, and Jeanette Wermager served in July. Claire Taylor Sherman and 
Jan Johnshoy served in August. Berit Nelson, Jan Thorson, Kari Lynn Olson, Matt Olson, and Claire Taylor 
Sherman served in September. Kari and Matt's daughter Eldri cooed and smiled.  

 
 
  


